
SSA General Meeting 2/11/14 held in the Spoede Library

Members present:

Susie Horowitz  Co-President

Becky Crump  Co-President

Melissa Pesce Past President

Michele Steinberg  co-Vice President

Kim Myers co-Vice President

Lisa Deutsch Parent District Representative

Lisa Goebel Corresponding Secretary

Courtney Buxner Recording Secretary

I. Welcome and Opening Remarks-- Co-Presidents Becky Crump and Susie Horowitz 


A. Steve Spratt - introduction running for School Board (2 kids at Spoede)  Making his way around to most of the school, Ladue Finance committee, bd of greater St. louis, CPA, director of finance for Ascension health, corporate governs, finance committees, no real agenda to run other fiscal stewardship and to maintain the status of Ladue schools always helps with property values if the school is strong.  Vote is APril 8,  meet the candidate night is  March 1 (6 or 7 pm) moderated event at the high school, Voter turn out is generally low when it is the only thing on the ballet therefore, please get out and vote ask your friends to vote, this is grass roots word of mouth campaign not going to advertise.  Any questions feel free to email or contact Steve.   
II. President’s Report/Board Report  Welcome from Susie Horowitz, she gave a statement that the SSA board greatly appreciates the patience and support during this time and is very sorry this happened during this Board’s tenure, however, we are working with the prosecution to attempt to recoup as much money as possible.
A.  Criminal Update Statement given by Melissa Pesce: (attached please find statement read “Criminal Update) [INSERT] Made Victim’s Rights Statements available
B. Actions taken:  Immediately removed all access to bank accounts since November, opened new accounts (with only co-presidents as signers), monthly bank reconciliations have been performed by independent volunteer  CPA (as far back as November of last year).
III.
Future Financial Policy --


A.  Rebuilding SSA Financial Statements- since November 13, 2013 all financial records have been recreated by an independent CPA (volunteer).  The Board is trying to to assure the accuracy of these new statements and will use them to file the 2013 taxes.


B.  Current balance-  there is $14,500 cash in the bank account.  This year’s budget expectations will be met at this point, however, the viability of the SSA future is dependent on the success of the Soiree.  


C.  Questions:


Q:  How did Tenille get access to so much money? 


A:  There was a reserve that was established to carry the SSA for a year, this has been the practice for several years, including approximately $12,000 each year for grant money, however, for the last several years the grant requests have been less than 12k each year so there has been additional money left over.  


Q:  How the initial excess came about?


A:  The playground fundraiser also created an unexpected surplus of funds.  During that year the SSA ran a lean budget in an effort to assist with monies for the playground, the independent fundraiser raised more money than needed hence we had that money and the additional budge money left over. 


Q:  Will you be using a two person signature check rule? 


A:  Yes, we have it in our bylaws, due to the fact banks will not enforce the dual signature we will probably keep it in the bylaws but be unable to force the bank.  Currently, both presidents are requiring both signatures for each check.  Our plan is to put in additional safeguards like the external audits.

*Short discussion about what to do with left over funds, consensus is to advertise to the teachers that we need more grants because the SSA has money for grants (something else to consider is that in the past there have been years where SSA matched funds because the grants went over). 


Q:  Where will the money go if any recovered?  


A:  Possibly the book fair fund the money is normally split between the scholastic fund and library fund.  Or possibly give the money to committees that had money taken, assuming we can determine which committees had money taken and if so it will be put in reserve for those committees. 


One suggestion was the reserves should be held in savings accounts or CDs to be used when we have an excess of funds. The Board indicated that these reserves are needed particularly for fundraisers in the Spring.  


At this point Lisa Goebel’s mom made a statement to the Board that she is 
outraged at what happened, and essentially it was the Board’s fault for not 
having enough checks and balances of the funds and the operation of the 
Board’s business. 


A gentlemen in the room responded to her statements that now is not the time to 
cast blame but we can learn from what happened and prevent any future 
breaches. 


Stacee Acree also responded to the statements and indicated that Tenille was a 
friend not only to her but others on the Board and that she truly took advantage 
of her position and everyone on this board.


D.
Introduction of Kim McBride-- Kim McBride has volunteered to serve as our Treasurer, she has a masters in accounting and is currently the LECC parent group Treasurer and has been on the LECC parent board for the past 4 years.  Kim has a daughter here at Spoede and a son at LECC that will be in kindergarten next year. 



Melissa Pesce made a motion to install Kim as the new Treasurer, Michele Steinberg seconded, all present voted yet to elect Kim McBride as the new Treasurer.  



Additionally, Steve Spratt has agreed to assist us with independent audits.

III. 
Upcoming Fundraisers

A.
Soiree Update-- The Soiree is in 11 days and counting, the attendance is at 60, but its early and they are hoping to get more RSVPs!  The raffle tickets sales are going very well.  There will be an open bar, the venue was donated and all credit cards are going to be run at no cost by the District for the fundraiser. Photo booth at the venue, website will be up running for voting on line if you cannot attend.  All items have pictures, hence we can disseminate the website to friends and family for their support.  Chair raffle will be on the website.  Looking for more donations for kids camps and vacation homes.


B.
Grants recently funded   Chinese new year parade $281.  Current grant for 3rd grade field trip for Daniel Boone 7.50 per person 89 third graders = $667.50, Move for paying for the grant, seconded by Susie, all in attendance voted yes.


C.
Blues Night (Stacee Acree) update  one person bought 100 tickets, (over 500 to the school) 1015.00 so far in profit from the Blues sales, earmarked for new student shirts. 

IV. Principal’s Report - Dr. Stallons gave a thanks to all the volunteers for Passport
night.  The school had a great turn out.  She noticed that the new parents really have a great time at the event.  Parking for passport night went well particularly with the frozen ground.


Be sure to ask your children about their “Families”, their new leadership groups have been started.  The kids got to apply for leadership jobs, from composting to school representatives, giving tours, etc.  They have started their action plans and are beginning their duties.  


Additionally, there will be a survey coming out regarding open house and one gauging the interest in a school breakfast program.  

V. Teacher Liaison - Kathie Dolan, thanks to all the volunteers for Passport night.  
VI. Thank you’s -- from the 1st graders for the Ipod grants, 4th graders thanks for the smart pals from Ms. Jackson.  Also be reminded that the SSA has a “carrying committee” that provides small gifts for new babies of Spoede Families and deaths  or other infirmities etc.
VII. Vice President’ Report - Michele Steinberg and Kim Myers
A.  Past Events


1.
School Skate - December 13, the SSA pays for every student to attend, this year there were more than 100 in attendance, this is a great family event. 



2.
Winter Peace - December 20, in the past this program hsa been run by the SSA, however, this year Dr. Stallons took over the program.  



3.
There was also an event put on by the diversity committee.  They had a school wide pj day, and a read-in in the gym (all books represented diversity), the kids made chain links with peace messages and danced and sang and had a great time.  No funding was requested from the SSA this year.



4.
Passport Night --this year 400 passports were handed out, there were 30 countries represented.  Three new countries were added this year.  No external entertainment was planned this year which turned out much better than in the past.  Without the entertainment the spoede families and groups were better able to show their talents.



5.
Year book (Lisa Fister) --She is collecting candids for the yearbook.  She needs 3 kindergarten pictures (please high resolution only), 1st grade needs four pictures, 2nd grade needs 1 photo, 3rd grade needs 4 shots.  In addition, she needs  halloween photos, BASK photo, and lego club.  Please send to  lisa.fister@att.net

B.
Upcoming events



1.
Class Valentines Party-- Feb 13



2.
Spoede Soiree- Feb 22



3.
Book Fair coming up in March, (Sarah) March 7 is parent child breakfast 7-9 the book fair will be opened.  Tuesday night will be parent night which is also first night of conferences.  Once we get specific room assignments those notifications will go out. 



4.
Grade Level Open House Parties  -- Parent only party, no kids allowed, pot luck dinner type event.  Still need organization for 1st grade level.   



5.
Spring pictures are March 28, 2014.



6.
Rock Shop is making money this year, doing well, open in mornings for k-1st  and 2th-4th is at lunch.  



7.
Secretary Report -- Courtney Buxner and Lisa Deutsch, November minutes were approved. 



8.
PDR  --Lolita Flinn and Lisa Deutsch Dr. Jahnke talked about snow days, we are out!  Unaccredited school 88 transferee students, Normandy will be bankrupt after April 1.  There was a discussion regarding the class size advisory committee, District voted on these policy issues.  Ladue schools are below the maximums and the District indicated that it has no intension of getting near the maximum class sizes.  Additionally, there is some construction that will be ongoing at the High School.    Information on all of these issues is on the District's website.



9.
April 2 or 10?  Teacher Appreciation during Teachers lunches in the library, date has not been set.



10.
1st and second graders, April 17 Science Carnival, we will be accepting volunteers to help with the booths at the carnival.  

Thanks to all for coming and helping support the SSA.  Next Meeting April 8, 2014 at 7pm.

